Lindenwood College

BULLETIN



Students in basic art developing block prints from original designs, photographed with Harry D. Hendren, assistant professor of art, are (from left) Nancy Bowser, Tulsa, Okla.; Barbara Sharpe, Omaha, Neb.; Joan Broeckelmann, St. Charles; Martha Jane Faxon, Palmyra, Mo., and Joanne Forney, Olney, Ill.

15 Students Receive President's Scholarships

FIFTEEN students—five each from the freshman, sophomore, and junior classes—were awarded President's acholarships for next year at a recent student assembly.

Dr. F. L. McCluer, president, presented the scholarships to the five freshmen who headed their class scholastically during the fall semester, and to the five sophomores and five juniors who led their classes during the past two semesters.

Scholarships to freshmen are valued at \$200, to sophomores at \$250, and to juniors at \$300.

Freshman winners are Heather Armour, Brentwood, Mo.; Jacqueline Burton, Fort Worth, Tex.; Barbara Erdmann, Omaha, Neb.; Patricia Long, Nashville, Tenn., and Ann Stewart, Fort Smith, Ark.

Sophomores are Chloe Burton, Fort Worth; Jane Graham, Memphis, Tenn.; Carol Ratjen, Park Forest, Ill.; Constance Richards, West Plains, Mo., and Ann Sawyer, Caruthersville, Mo.

Juniors are Carol Fitz Roy, Normandy, Mo.; Jean Gray, Rockwell City, Iowa; Nancy McDaniel, Fort Worth; Shirley Parnas, University City, Mo., and Beverly Randall, Cobden, Ill. Jean Gray, who made straight A as a Washington Semester student last fall, was omitted from the list of students with A records in the February Bulletin.

Cobbs Hall won the Scholarship Cup, with a twosemester grade point average of 2.96, breaking Sibley's three-year record as top dormitory scholastically. After three years of ownership, Sibley was eligible to keep the cup permanently, and a new one was given to Cobbs.

Rating second this year, with a 2.83 average, was Butler Hall, and the Day students placed third with 2.82.

President McCluer awarded the cup at the noon assembly, and the exultant Cohbsites staged an impromptu victory parade in Ayres dining room at lunch and had a party in the dormitory that night.

As a friendly gesture, Butler Hall students sent over a box of Tootsie Rolls and a rhymed note about the cup:

Don't let it rust,
Don't let it smear;
Remember, Cobbs girls,
We'll get it next year.

Cobbs retaliated by sending bubble gum to Butler, accompanied by a rhymed reply:

The candy's fine; we think you're great, For in our dorm, you really rate. But don't let our joy cause you grief and tears; You can have the cup—but in three years!

11 Seniors Charter Members of New Honorary, Linden Scroll

The Lindenwood faculty and administration in February established a new senior honorary society known as the Linden Scroll, and 11 seniors were "tapped" as charter members at a convocation in Roemer Auditorium on March 10.

Membership is based on service to the college community, good scholarship (cumulative 2.75 gradepoint average), and leadership. Each year's membership will consist of from six to 12 students who have completed five-eighths of their college work.

Charter members are Suzanne Anderson, Malden, Mo.; Doris Beaumar, LeRoy, III.; Gloria Bursey, Grand Rapids, Mich.; Rosemary Dysart, Webster Groves, Mo.; Jane Edwards, Crossville, Tenn.; Susan Kennedy, Newport, Tenn.; Dolores Kiss, Chicago, III.; Eleanor Mauze, San Antonio, Tex.; Mary Lu Merrell, Glen Ellyn, III.; Dorothy Neblett, Norfolk, Va., and Betsy Severson, Madison, Wis.

The initial senior members were chosen by a secret committee appointed by Dean Paulena Nickell. A second tapping of eligible juniors for membership next year will take place in May. For this and subsequent selection of members, current members will make the choice in consultation with an advisory board consisting of the Director of Guidance and Placement and two faculty members to be appointed by the Dean.

Lindenwood Students, McCluers Spend Spring Holiday in Mexico

Twelve Lindenwood students, accompanied by President and Mrs. F. L. McChuer, spent the 10-day spring vacation in Mexico. Accompanying the Lindenwood party, making a total of 16 persons, were Mrs. Evalyn Crosby, head resident of Cobbs Hall, and Mrs. David Evans of Lawrence, Kan., mother of Mary Ann Evans, a freshman who was on the tour.

Other students on the trip are Anne Arthurs, Cotton Plant, Ark.; Patty Bremer and Marilyn Perry, also of Lawrence; Ann Carlisle, Petersburg, Ind.; Carol Chandeysson, Clayton, Mo.; Peggy Frentz, Jeffersontown, Ky.; Ann McMullin and Beverly Wood, both of Sullivan, Ill.; Constance Richards, West Plains, Mo.; Nancy Rood, Butte, Mont., and Margaret Schaefer, Chicago.

The tour included sightseeing in Mexico City, Cuernavaca, Taxco, and Acapulco. They left St. Louis by air on Friday, April 1, and returned on Sunday evening, April 10.

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE BULLETIN

Vol. 128 APRIL, 1955

No. 5

A monthly paper published by LINDENWOOD COLLEGE

ST. CHARLES, MO.

Entered at the St. Charles Post Office as Second Class Matter

Dr. Scherer Elected President of Board

THE Rev. Dr. Harry T. Scherer, pastor of the Webster Groves Presbyterian Church, Webster Groves, Mo., was elected president of the board of directors of Lindenwood at a meeting of the board on Thursday, Feb. 24. Dr. Scherer succeeds the Rev. Dr. James W. Clarke, who resigned when he left the pastorate of Second Presbyterian Church in St. Louis on Jan. 1 to join the faculty of the Princeton Theological Seminary.

Dr. Scherer has been a member of the Lindenwood board since 1943. He also has served as synodical chairman in Missouri for the college's campaign for funds for a new chapel.

A native of Illinois, Dr. Scherer is a graduate of Millikin University, Decatur, Ill., and the McCormick Theological Seminary in Chicago. Millikin also awarded him the degree of Doctor of Sacred Theology.

His first church was in Hamilton, III., and next he was assistant pastor of Second Presbyterian Church in Chicago. During World War I he was a first lieutenant and chaplain. After the war he was pastor for nine years of the First Presbyterian Church in Niles, Mich., and for nine at First Presbyterian Church in Hutchinson, Kan., from which church he came to Webster Groves in 1937.

Understanding of Others, Mark Of Great Person, Says Dr. Wright

Eloquence, wisdom, and zeal do not make the great person, but rather the ability to appreciate and serve others, the Rev. Dr. Paul S. Wright of Portland, Ore., told Lindenwood students in the last of seven talks during Religious Emphasis Week in February.

"We erect false standards of greatness," he said.
"Patience and kindness, understanding and appreciative treatment of other persons are the characteristics of the great person. They are the marks of the mature person."

"Let us measure life and its success," he continued, "not in accord to what we have received and appropriated from it for ourselves, but rather in the degree that we have in us the spirit of Christianity and according to the measure of our service in that spirit and in His Name."

Theme for the week's talks was "A Time for Greatness." Life today, in a "unique period of history," is a challenge, Dr. Wright said, and only consecrated souls can achieve a victory.

Reason, he said, tempered by good judgment, should be used as a tool to achieve the great life. Persons should use their minds for truth, not to establish a prejudice. They should form opinions thoughtfully. It is not true, he said, that everybody is entitled to his own opinion. "No one has a right to an opinion heedlessly formed," he asserted.



The Rev. Dr. Harry T. Scherer

5 Seniors Give Chapel Talks

Five seniors have been chosen by the faculty to give talks at chapel during the spring. The spring senior chapel talks have become a tradition on the campus.

The five seniors and the dates of their talks are: Gloria Bursey of Grand Rapids, Mich., March 30; Eleanor Mauze of San Antonio, Tex., April 20; Dolores Kiss of Chicago, April 27; Betsy Severson of Madison, Wis., May 4, and Rosemary Dysart of Webster Groves, Mo., May 11.

Gloria is majoring in speech, Eleanor and Dolores are education majors, Betsy is an art major, and Rosemary is majoring in music education.

Judith Anderson Chosen May Queen; Fete to Be April 30

The annual Parents' weekend again will be held in conjunction with May Day festivities on April 29-May 1. Highlights of the weekend will be the spring play, Noel Coward's "Hay Fever," to be presented on Friday the 29th, and the May Fete and ball to be held on Saturday afternoon and evening.

Judith Anderson of Liberty, Mo., has been chosen by the seniors to be May Queen, and the juniors have chosen Lisabeth Schnutt of Otho, Iowa, to be special maid. Both students could from "Lindenwood families." Judith's mother is Nelle Ruth Don Carlos Anderson (1924-26), and Lisabeth's sister is Greetchen Schnurr Stader (A. B. 1951).

Attendants, chosen by the four classes, are: Seniors—Ruth Mead Hamrick of Kansas City and Maxine Menke of Bancroft, Iowa; Juniors—Joanne Houser of Paducah, Ky.; and Ann Carlisle of Petersburg, Ind.; Sophomores—Chloe Burton of Fort Worth, Tex., and Tillie Micheletto of Collinsville, Ill.; Freshmen—Rosemary Clarke of Springfield, Mo., and Marlene Kuhlman of Hooper, Neb.

ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR

Mss. John M. Hanna (Sallie M. Little, 1886-87), 3307 Drexel Dr., Dallas 5, Texas, was honored at a luncheon in February, given by the civic and business leaders of Dallas, as a civic leader and specifically as a founder in 1908 and a consistent leader of the Y. W. C. A. in Dallas. A portrait of Mrs. Hanna, painted by a Dallas artist, was presented to the Y. W. C. A., and the city newspapers carried stories, pictures, and editorials praising her as a foremost leader in the city. She was the first woman member of the Dallas Community Chest board, and she has been active with a number of chest agencies.

Mrs. Hanna is a former national president of the Y. and has been a member of the national board since 1914. In January she attended a centennial celebration of the Y. W. C. A. in New York City where she was photographed at a luncbeon with Secretary of State John Foster Dulles, guest speaker.

Mrs. Marjorie Burch, who finished work for a B. S. in home economics in January, is a County Extension Home Economist with Iowa State College, and after a three-month training period at Winterset, Iowa, she will be located at Clarinda, Iowa.

Marianne Mohl (1948-49) has written to President and Mrs. McCluer from her home, Frydenlundsvej 7, Skodsborg, Denmark, that she has taken a psychology degree from the University of Copenhagen and is now doing practice teaching. She plans to tour western Europe on her scooter next summer, before settling down to child guidance work.

Maryann Lee (1935-37), who has had two stints in uniform with the Navy, now has what she describes as an exciting job as secretary to the head of the surgery branch of the professional division of the Bureau of Medicine and Surgery under the Department of the Navy. She is studying on the side at American University in Washington, where she lives at 2121 Virginia Ave., N.W., and is violinist with a musical trio which plays at numerous functions in D. C.

Frances Henderson Jonas (1929-31) wrote Dr. Alice Parker in March that she and her construction engineer husband, John, were leaving Colombia, South America, where they have lived in an isolated tropical valley (the only way out by plane or river-boat) for New York City. Before going to South America, they lived three years in England, and travelled throughout the British Isles and in Europe. Until they get settled in New York, their mailing address is Mrs. Jonas's family home in St. Louis at 7279 Maryland Ave.

Betty Jane Daniel Smith (1939-41) and her husband, Ellis, have moved from Casey, Ill., to 1697 W. Highland Ave., San Bernardino, Calif., where Alumni Honored



Courtesy of Dallas Times Herald Mrs. John M. Hanna

they bought a trailer park. They have two boys, 5 and 7.

Sally Thielbar Quinnelly (1950-52) has written to Dr. Marion Dawson Rechtern that the picture of the Lindenwood greenhouse on the cover of the February Bulletin made her homesick. Former "cultivated plants" notes and scrapbooks were put to use this spring as she and her new husband, Charles, started gardening in Columbus, Miss.

Isabel Johnson McMahon (A. B. 1926) was featured last fall on the women's page of the Houston Post for her work at the Houston Central Library, where she is assistant to the head librarian. She and her husband, Lewis, live at 6670 Wildwood Way. They have a married daughter, a son in the Coast Guard, and one at the Missouri School of Mines at Rolla.

Rose Keile Chandler (A. B. 1932) writes that she is teaching in the Air Force Schools in Japan. Her address is APO 919, San Francisco.

Albertina Flach Weygandt (B. M. 1933) appeared in a program of the concert and lecture series at the college on March 22, when she played a harp accompaniment for a dramatic reading by Miss Betty Roadman of California, sister of Dean Paulena Nickell, who presented a "Dramatic Evening." Mrs. Weygandt (Mrs. Otto C.) lives at 301 N. 42nd St., Belleville, Ill.

Barbara Larmer Lawton (1941-42), 166 Jamesway St., Benton Harbor, Mich., reports that her husband, Keith, is a division manager with Sears-Roebuck Co., and that they have three children, Randolph, 7, Anne, 5, and John, nearly 2.

Art Popular with Lindenwood Students

Emphasis on Painting, Graphic Arts, Art Education, and History of Art; Many Majors Do Graduate Study, Have Careers

THE art department at Lindenwood is a popular and busy place. Although art is not required, about a third of the student body is enrolled in one or more art courses, and this year there are more majors in art than in any other department on the campus.

Majors may specialize in creative art—painting, drawing, sculpture, printmaking—or in art history, or they may combine creative art and history. The department offers emphasis in painting, commercial and graphic arts, art education, and history of art. Art majors meet all academic requirements for a Bachelor of Arts degree. The art faculty believes in a general education for all young women.

Courses most popular with non-majors are those in crafts (wood, metal, textiles), basic art (understanding art in its various forms), and history and appreciation of art. Students in home economics, education, and physical education in particular take these courses.

The department's faculty is composed of two artists

-Miss Mildred Fischer, chairman, and Mr. Arthur L. Kanak-and an art historian-Mr. Harry D. Hendren.

Miss Fischer and Mr. Kanak, who have exhibited in countless shows all over the country, had a two-man show in St. Louis in February. Writing about their exhibit, Mr. Howard Derrickson, art critic of the St. Louis Post-Dispatch, said, "The show, most important of seven that opened here over the weekend, is marked by quality throughout and reflects rare versatility in a small college art department. Together the artists have earned 22 awards all over the country, 14 of them going to Miss Fischer, who has been exhibiting the longer and has won international awards in textile design."

Art graduates in considerable number have gone on to graduate study and to careers in art. At present Cora Lee Critchfield (1954) is studying art history at the University of Chicago, and Beverly Lett (1954)

(Continued on page 6)



Miss Mildred Fischer and Arthur L. Kanak of the Lindenwood art faculty photographed with two of their paintings (Miss Fischer's above) at the two-man show they held in St. Louis in February.

WEDDINGS

Linda Blakey (A. B. 1948) was married in St. Louis on Feb. 18 to Woodrow Wilson Cummings. They are living at 9095 West Swan Circle, Brentwood, Mo.

In an evening ceremony on March 24 at the First Presbyterian Church in Wahoo, Neb., Patricia Gleeson (A. B. 1954) became the bride of Keith Richard Treptow of Lincoln, Neb., a student at the University of Nebraska School of Medicine at Omaha. Pat's sister, Willa (Winkie), a sophomore at Lindenwood, was maid of honor. The Treptows live at 950½ S. 50th St., Omaha.

Betsy Elliott (A. B. 1952) was married in a home wedding at 191-24 Palo Alto Ave., Hollis, N. Y., on March 26 to Thomas Peter Costa, New York area office manager of United Air Lines. Maid of honor was Marilyn Meyer (1948-51). The Costas are living in Fresh Meadows, L. I.

Joan Myers (1953-54) was married in a church ceremony in Linton, Ind., on New Year's Day to Stanley Richard Vaughn of Lafayette, Ind. Her maid of honor was Marilyn Zimmerman (1953-54).

Arnita Lois Driskill (1942-43) became the bride of James Marion Hollars, Jr., on Dec. 10. They are living at 1399 Vine St., Denver, Colo.

Kiki Katsiopolulos (1948-51) was married in a church ceremony on Feb. 9 at Wilmette, Ill., to Richard Edward Costello.

Belatedly we report that Carmen Zarraga (1949-52) was married in July, 1953, to Estaban Prellezo. Their address is Luis Perez entre Polvoriny 20 de Mayo, Pinar del Rio, Cuba.

Patricia Thomas was married in Traer, Iowa, last June 12 to Roger Vik Hendrickson, a medical student at the State University of Iowa. Mary Lynn Marr (1949-51) was maid of honor, and Gwendolyn Roth Ekum (1949-50) was a bridesmaid. Dolores Hawkins (1949-51) attended the ceremony. The Thomases live at 714 E. College St., Lowa City.

Benita (Bonnie) Schmidt (1951-53) was married in a home wedding in St. Charles on Nov. 13 to Herbert R. Snyder, a Korean war veteran now studying social science. The Snyders live at 309 W. Second St., Nescopeck, Pa.

Joy Gili (1952-53) was married to Fred William Dorries III at the Messiah Lutheran Church, Carlyle, Ill., on April 10.

ART DEPARTMENT

(Continued from page 5)

is studying painting at the State University of Iowa. From the class of 1952, Joanne Buck Goudie took a Master of Fine Arts degree from Iowa University and is continuing with her painting.

Magthilde von der Haagen (1953) is doing museum work in The Hague, Holland. Camilla McCluer (1953) is teaching art in high school, as is Illomay



Anne Agee (1946-48), whose marriage to the Rev. Theron R. Hughes, Jr., took place on Aug. 30 at the Episcopal Cathedral of St. John in Quincy, Ill. Her mother is Dorothy Adams Agee (1922-23), and two Lindenwood friends who were in her wedding are Elizabeth Hunsucker (1946-48) and Mary Dell Adams Borrowman (1948-49). The Hughes live at 1013 Millman St., Peoria 6, Ill.

Hachtmeyer (1954). Mary Kirchherr (1953) has a commercial job in dress design, and Rita McGee (1953) has a commercial art job in a Chicago department store.

Helen Ray (1949) took an M. F. A. from Iowa in 1951, and Dorothy Walker Goldbach (1950) also studied there. Marie Koch Brundige (1949) studied advertising at the Academy of Art in Chicago, and Jane Foust Gilbert of the same class taught high school art and also did graduate work at Indiana University. Ruthe Meyer Otto (1946) studied painting in New York. In the interior design line, Virginia Kimmel McKinney (1950) worked as an artist in Dallas, and Edith Ann Mullins Johnston (1946) in Des Moines. Marilyn Mangum Heilman (1947) studied art at the University of North Carolina and has done work in arts and crafts.

Lindenwood has an active chaper of Kappa Pi, national art society. Among its annual projects is a print exhibit and sale in the late fall. With proceeds of its projects, Kappa Pi has installed exhibit boards in the main corridor of Roemer Hall and has furnished and decorated a small lounge and exhibit room in the Lillie P. Roemer Memorial Fine Arts Building. All art classes are held in the department's quarters in that building except sculpture, which has its own studio back of Sibley Hall.

The art department brings several good exhibits of (Continued on page 8)

BIRTHS

Mr. and Mrs. Allen C. Wehmeyer (Ann Nichols, B. S. 1948), 213 Roberta, Ferguson 21, Mo.: a daughter, Beverly Jo, born Jan. 26. She has two sisters, Carol Ann, 5, and Donna Lee, 4.

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Bertram (Mary Lou Stubbs McLeod, B. A. 1953), 1359 McCutcheon Rd., Richmond Heights, Mo.: a son, Donald, born Feb. 20.

Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Finke (Carolyn White, B. S. 1953) 7808 Groves Ave., Webster Groves, Mo.: a girl, Mary Elizabeth, born Jan. 18.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Lee Duckworth (Carol Greer, A. B. 1951), 626 Valley Dr., East Alton, Ill.: a boy, Gregory Lynn, born Feb. 20,

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene J. Flanagan (Lucette Stumberg, B. M. 1948) 4 Stuyvesant Oval, New York City: a daughter, Janet, born Aug. 26. She has a sister, Claire, 20 months.

Dr. and Mrs. Donald E. Kuenzi (Martha Anne Reid, B. S. 1951), Hamilton Heights, R. R. 12, Kansas City 16, Mo.: a boy, Robert Samuel, born June 30. He has a sister, Anne, 2.

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Theodore Monnig, Jr. (Janet Neilson, A. B. 1952), 5 Manor Lane, Ferguson 21, Mo.: a boy, Joseph Theodore III. He has a sister, Ann, 2½.

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Dwight Williams (Ernamarie Trefz, 1946-48), 223 Goodnight Ave., Pueblo, Colo.:



John Cox, Jr., 2/2-year-old son of Mr. and Mrs. John Cox (Helen Henderson, 1928-30), Bridge, Rd., Morrilton, Ark., recently visited his sister, Sally, a freshman at Lindenwood. Sally and Johnny have two sisters, Mary, 17, and Judy, 12.



Helen Heilborn Lindgren (1949-50). 75 Rue Ponclelt. Paris, with her daughter Ann, 7 months. Helen's husband, Hugo, is a member of the Swedish Embassy in Paris and will come to the Swedish Embassy in the United States on Oct. 1.

a daughter, Eleanor De Looch, born Jan. 24. The baby's aunt is Eleanor Trefz Evans (1948-52).

Mr. and Mrs. James L. Edel (Polly Nan Percival, 1942-44), 1120 London, Peoria, Ill.: twin sons, Craig and Kent, born July 28. They have a sister, Robin, 2.

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard E. Rein (Joan Wetzler, 1944-47), 900 E. Courtland Pl., Milwaukee 11, Wis.: a girl, Barbara Jean, born Dec. 20, 1953.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Sharp Ross (Virginia Crawford, 1946-50), Sharpsburg, Ill.: a son, Lyle II, born in August.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Johnson (Delores Alice Moore, 1947-49), 2511 Hampton, St. Louis, Mo.: a girl, Christy Alice, born Feb. 16.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Monroe (Marilyn C. Comer, 1950-51), Oakland Court Apt., No. 208, 1500 Oakland Rd., N.C., Cedar Rapids, Iowa: identical twin boys, Terry Lee and Larry Lee, born Sept. 5. They have a sister, Cynthia, 1½.

Mr. and Mrs. William N. Lowe (Betty Jane Peck, 1940-41), 2245 Oak St., Northbrook, Ill.: a girl, Nancy Elizabeth, born Jan. 16. She has a brother, Billy, 9.

Mr. and Mrs. W. K. Webster (Elaine Foster, 1948-49), 1104 N.W. 45th, Oklahoma City, Okla.: a girl, Shirley Kay, born Jan. 20.

Mr. and Mrs. Elwood Fox (Norma Jo Pallissard, 1950-51), 17 W. 5th Ave., Tulsa, Okla.: a girl, Renae Dene, born Feb. 22.

Mr. and Mrs. Norman A. Engelage (Melna Jean Bueneman, 1948-50), Route I, Defiance, Mo.: a son, Randall Jean, born Feb. 14. He has a brother, Darrell, 2.

IN MEMORIAM

The condolences of Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty are extended to:

Mr. Harry Kupansky, 172 W. 79th St., New York City, on the death of his wife, Sarah Levine Kupansky (1920-22), who died in New York last June 18 following a long illness.

To Artrude Strange Barton Ball (1920-21), 14546 Hartsook, Van Nuys, Calif., and Roberta Strange Walton (1933-35), Shelby, N. C., on the death of their parents, Dr. A. F. Strange, who died Dec. 11, and Mrs. Lulu M. Strange, who died Jan. 5, both at their home in Mt. Pleasant, Mich. They were the grandparents of Jenny Lou Barton, Lindenwood senior, whose paternal grandmother, Mrs. William H. Barton of Watseka, Ill., died Jan. 26.

To Ruth Finch Harrison (1928-29), Memphis, Texas, whose husband, Carl, died of a heart attack last July 11. Sympathy is extended, too, to Mrs. Harrison's two sons and two daughters.

To the family of Patience Kamps Golter (1916-17) who died in Phoenix, Ariz., on Nov. 21.

To the family of Joanne Seip Knight (1941-43), who died Feb. 7, in Plymouth, Ind., when the car in which she was driving alone collided with a freight train. She is survived by her husband, Robin D. Knight; two children, Robin Saxon and Nancy Lynn; her parents, and her sister, Mary Lynn Seip Williams, (A. B. 1946), all of Plymouth.

To the family of Elvira Gluck Hinchey (1927-29), who died in February in University City, Mo. She is survived by her husband, Charles Hinchey; her mother, Mrs. Anna Gluck, and a brother. William.

To Ruth Kaiser Manson (1936-37), Box 335 Blanford, Ind., whose husband, Clarence Manson, died on Nov. 11 at Rockford, Ill.

To Velma Williams Thompson (1916-1918) of Kahoka, Mo., on the death of her mother, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson, on Nov. 4.

To Barbara Koeller, Lindenwood freshman, and her mother, Ruth Main Koeller (1926-27), of Barry, Ill., on the death in Barry on Jan. 21, of Helen Chrysup Main (1889-1891), Barbara's grandmother and Mrs. Koeller's mother.

ART DEPARTMENT

(Continued from page 6)

paintings and prints to the campus each year. In addition, art seniors hold an annual exhibition, and craft students show their work.

Students in both creative art and history of art go to St. Louis for outstanding exhibitions and lectures at the St. Louis Art Museum and other galleries. Lindenwood students also have exhibited at shows in the city and in Springfield, Mo., from time to time, and they have taught Saturday classes for children in St. Louis.

The department has an exceptionally good slide

Lindenwood College Bulletin
St. Charles, Mo.

Return Postage Guaranteed

Entered as Second Class Matter at the Post Office at
St. Charles, Mo., under the Act of August 12, 1912.

collection for use in teaching art history courses, and the collection was enhanced considerably this year by colored slides from pictures which Mr. Hendren took in Europe last summer. Many of the pictures are of art masterpieces in museum collections on the contiment.

Although Miss Fischer's primary work is in painting—oil, gouache, especially—she also has made a reputation in the design and weaving of textiles. A graduate of Mount Holyoke College, Miss Fischer studied art for one year in Vienna and for a year in the Scandinavian countries. She has made eight trips to Europe for study and travel. She also has studied at the Boston School of Interior Decoration, Harvard University, the Chicago Art Institute, and Cranbrook School.

Painting also is Mr. Kanak's first interest, although he has done considerable print work. He holds the A. B. and M. F. A. degrees from the University of Iowa, where he also has done further graduate work in painting, drawing, and prints. He has served two stints with the United States Marine Corps, during World War II and after, rising from private to first lieutenant.

Mr. Hendren holds the B. S. degree from Murray (Ky.) State College and the M. A. in history of art from Ohio State University. As a graduate student he did special study in 19th century architecture. He served for four years during the war as a lieutenant, ig., in the U. S. Navy. At Lindenwood he is faculty sponsor of Kappa Pi, and each year he gives several lectures on art history to students in the large freshman course in History of Civilization.